JANUARY 15, 2008 PLANNING COMMISSION MINUTES

b.
Public Hearing and Action on State and Ellsworth Plaza Rezoning, 2.23 acres, 3965 South State Street.  A request to rezone this site from PUD (Planned Unit Development District) and C3 (Fringe Commercial District) to allow retail use​ – Staff Recommendation:  Approval

Thacher explained the proposal and showed photographs of the property.

Noting no further speakers, Pratt declared the public hearing closed.

Moved by Carlberg, seconded by Potts, that the Ann Arbor City Planning Commission hereby recommends that the Mayor and City Council approve the 3965 South State Street Rezoning from PUD (Planned Unit Development) to C3 (Fringe Commercial District).

Moved by Carlberg, seconded by Potts, that the Ann Arbor City Planning Commission hereby waives the requirement for an area plan because no new construction is proposed.

Carlberg stated that it made good sense to rezone this property to a zoning classification that would allow more uses than a single restaurant that was the only use currently allowed.  She would be pleased to see the petitioner come in with a proposal for new, and hopefully, successful uses.  She commented on the nice trees that existed on the property.

Potts asked what use existed at the corner, and if staff had historical information about the narrow strip of land along State Street that was zoned C3.

Thacher stated that the corner property was an oil change facility.  The narrow strip of land along State Street was a residential use, she said, but she was not aware of the history of the property.

A vote on the motion showed:



YEAS:
Bona, Borum, Carlberg, Emaus, Mahler, Potts, Pratt, Westphal



NAYS:
None



ABSENT:
Lowenstein

Motion carried.

